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TOWN OF POESTENKILL

38 Davis Drive / P.O. Box 210
Poestenkill, NY 12150



(518)  283 5100 (phone)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                





           (518) 283 7550 (fax)
PLANNING BOARD  
PLANNING BOARD
February 1, 2022 @ 7:00 pm
@ Poestenkill Fire House

Attendees:






Non-Voting:

Donald Heckelman, Chairman




Robert Ryan, Esq
Tom Russell

Harvey Teal

Jeff Briggs

Steve Valente

Vicky Spring

Laura Burzesi

William Daniel (absentee)

Chairman Heckelman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance 


and introduced the Members of the board.

Applicants:
Mr. Costa_____________________________


_8 Lot Major Subdivision
Cooper Hill Subdivision
OLD BUSINESS:
Since the last meeting Mr. Costa has been working with Mr. Howard with the RCDOH. 

Mr. Howard has signed off on the septic system.  However, Mr. Howard has not given a 


DOH approval on the storm water system until the Poestenkill Planning Board approves it.  

Mr. Costa explained each driveway is sloped so the water can flow into a storm drain with 

stone and be captured and put back into the ground this will be managed at each lot..    


Homeowners will be responsible for their own storm drain. There is no water runoff problem 


on 355. The water will go into a swale and dissipate.
Mr. Buckner sent Mr. Costa a letter stating he was satisfied w the revisions on the 



permanent easement.  DOT will be responsible for maintaining the culverts on the easement. 

Highway work permit will be required for each culvert. 
Public hearing was set for the next meeting on March 1 subject of approval of the SWPPP. A 

Motion was made by Member Burzesi and seconded by Member Briggs with a vote of 
(6) ayes and (0) nays and (1) abstained (Member Russell).
Minutes:   Meeting minutes were reviewed of January 4, 2022 motion made by Member 


Teal and seconded by Member Russell with a vote of (7) ayes and (0) nays
                     .  

Comprehensive Plan:
Updating of the comprehensive plan was discussed.  Discussion was talked about to send 


survey out to residents with options to getting it to residents.
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 pm was made by Member Teal, and was seconded 

by Member Briggs and was approved with a vote of (7) ayes and (0) nays. 
Respectfully submitted,

Stephanie H. Volkmann

Planning Board Clerk
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